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MEDIA RELEASE
Phase II of the West African Exploration Initiative Concludes
22 May 2013, Accra - The Australian High Commission has celebrated the successful conclusion of stage two of the West African Exploration Initiative (WAXI).

The West African Exploration Initiative is an ambitious research and capacity building program focussed on the mineral potential of West Africa. This initiative is principally funded by the international Mining Industry and the Australian Government via an AMIRA International consortium, a global not-for-profit industry association of mineral companies that develops, brokers and facilitates collaborative research projects.  Stage two of WAXI has recently concluded and stage three, which will be a four year project, will commence soon as industry support is secured. 

Joe Cucuzza, Managing Director of AMIRA International, said that the overall aim of West Africa Exploration Initiative is to enhance the exploration potential in West Africa through an integrated program of research and data gathering into its “geology’, and to augment the capacity of local institutions to undertake this form of work. The capacity building activities are completely underwritten by AusAID (the Australian Agency for International Development) with integrated programs in research data integration and management and capacity building through training courses and scholarships.  The initiative has trained 36 Post Doctorate Fellows, Doctorates of Philosophy and Masters of Science students, half of whom are from Africa. It has also run 14 research and management courses over last three years attended by some 350 people of which more than 90% were Africans.

WAXI has also provided a powerful networking forum that includes all the key stakeholders in West African mining sector. Importantly WAXI has provided a platform around which the Geological Agencies of nine West African countries, all sponsors-in-kind, to meet and participate in the initiative. The countries are Ghana, Burkina Faso, Niger, Liberia, Senegal, Mauritania, Mali, Togo and Guinea. 

Dr Mark Jessell, the project leader of WAXI said that the research outcomes of WAXI have provided industry with new insights that encourage exploration and provided national Geological Agencies with an improved ability to manage their country’s resources
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